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Near-Miss Staff contacted TNT Rescue Systems, manufacturer of the tool cited in #08-533 on November 4, 2008. TNT Engineer Tim Blanton provided the following: The FD owned tool since 1998. TNT Rescue Systems provides a lifetime warranty on its equipment and recommends an annual service program. TNT representatives determined that an after-market coupler and human error were the significant contributing factors to the tool failure. The after-market coupler was installed as part of a tool mounting project the FD had embarked on with a local refurbishing company. The coupler used was not equipped with a bleeder as the design called for. The mismatched coupler was also not connected correctly, which prevented the tool from relieving pressure properly. Mr. Blanton notes that all components of hydraulic rescue tool systems are specified for a reason. Substituting after market parts is not recommended without first consulting the manufacturer for compatibility. The lack of a bleeder on the after-market coupler was a significant factor. 
Regarding the operator failure factor: When the tool was operated, it partially opened, then stopped. Given there was no load on the tool, the operator should have recognized this was not a normal occurrence and released the operating handle. The operator continued to rotate the operating valve, putting pressure on the system until the cylinder collar exceeded burst strength (in this case 30,000psi).
TNT Rescue Systems also reminds all hydraulic rescue tool users to wear eye protection as well as a face shield when operating tools. 
Manufacturer Contact: Tim Blanton, Engineer, TNT Rescue Systems

timb@tntrescue.com
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